
8th Grade English Syllabus 2015-2016  ~  Miss Georges

egeorges@bfcsmail.com

bfhsgeorges.weebly.com
Dear Parents: Please sign and have your student return the bottom portion of the last page by Friday, July 24, to indicate that you have received and read this syllabus AND the book check letter that accompanies it.

Dear Students: Please sign and return the bottom portion of the last page by Friday, July 24, to indicate that you have received and read this syllabus AND the book check letter that accompanies it. Not returning the form on time will result in a loss of participation points.

Expectations 


Students will be silent as soon as the bell rings.


Students will hang their backpacks in the back of the room.


Students will not talk during class unless instructed to do so.


Students will behave in a respectful and positive manner at all times.

Students will use language and voice levels appropriate for a classroom environment.

Students will remain seated unless given permission to move.


Students will come to class on time.

Students will abide by the expectations in the Benjamin Franklin Family Handbook.
Consequences



If a student chooses a course of behavior that is contrary to the expectations of this classroom or of the school, the student has also chosen consequences for himself or herself. These consequences will at first be handled by the teacher, but may result in discussion or consequences from the principal should the behavior continue.

Tutoring Hours

The teacher is available in the classroom for tutoring Monday-Friday from 2:30 until 3:00. During this time, which is not required, students may receive tutoring for this class. Students may also use this time to make up any work or tests that they have missed.
Weebly

The teacher keeps a web page (bfhsgeorges.weebly.com) on which students can find the latest information on the class, including homework assignments and some handouts. Weebly does not, however, absolve students of the responsibility of writing down assignments and due dates during class.

Writing Center

Miss Georges and Mrs. Panabaker co-direct the Writing Center. Students are welcome, and encouraged, to come receive tutoring on any English questions or writing assignments for any class. Qualified student volunteers, as well as the teachers, will be available. The Writing Center meets in Miss Georges’s room or Mrs. Panabaker’s room depending on the day. It runs from 2:45-3:45 Monday-Thursday. Students who come to the writing center, receive writing assistance, and turn in a signature from Mrs. Panabaker or Miss Georges with their writing assignment will receive some extra credit.
Absence Policy and Late Work

Tardy work will not be accepted for credit. 

If homework was due while a student was absent or the student’s first day back from an absence, the new deadline for that assignment will be the third class period after the student returns to school. The teacher will not accept work from an absence without a COMPLETED ABSENCE SHEET. An absence sheet is a specific form that requires a list of homework assignments and handouts from during the absence as well as a parent signature. This absence sheet will be discussed in class and available at all times for students to obtain a copy. It will also be available to be printed from Weebly. Absence sheets are due the second English class period after a student returns from an absence. In the case of particularly long absences or serious illness, special arrangements need to be discussed with the teacher as early as possible. 

It is the student’s responsibililty to make sure that he or she turns in homework, collects handouts and information, and takes tests and quizzes, from the days during which he or she was absent.

Missing Homework and Detention

According to the BFHS handbook, missing three homework assignments results in an after-school detention.
If a student misses a homework assignment, but turns in it before missing three assignments, that missing assignment will no longer count toward detention. However, the assignment will still not count for credit, nor can missing assignments be “removed” in this fashion once three have already occurred. Once a student receives detention for missing assignments, the count will begin again, and the student will once again be able to “remove” missing assignment “strikes” by turning in the late work. 
Nameless and Illegible Work

Students have a responsibility to label all assignments with their names and to turn in work that is legible. The teacher reserves the right not to grade any work that has no name and/or is illegible. 

Style Guide

All students are required to follow the BFHS style guidelines for all work that they turn in. A copy of this style guide is attached to this paper. A copy is also posted to Weebly. Failure to follow these guidelines on any assignment will result in a reduced grade on that assignment.

Emailed Work

For all assignments that require typed work to be turned in, students are expected to print and bring a copy to class on the designated due day. In the rare circumstance that a student should be unable to print the work, the document may be sent as an attachment in Microsoft Word format to egeorges@bfcsmail.com by 8 pm on the designated due day. It is the student’s responsibility to ensure that the correct email address is used and that the document is attached in the correct format. Emailed documents received after 8 pm or that have the incorrect type of attachment will not be accepted. 
Handouts

Each student is responsible to keep track of the handouts given to him or her during class. It is not the teacher’s responsibility to provide extra copies if students lose their copies. If a student does lose a paper, the student should try to print a replacement copy from Weebly if the document is on Weebly. In some cases, the teacher may choose to provide an extra copy--but this is a privilege, not an expectation.

Quizzes

Each student is responsible for reading the assigned material by the day which it is due. The teacher may give a reading quiz over required reading at any time, whether or not the quiz has been announced ahead of time. Quizzes are not designed to “trick” or confuse students, but rather to be an in incentive for students to complete the reading thoroughly, and a reward to the students who do complete the reading thoroughly. Students are allowed to use reading notes on the quizzes. These notes must be taken on separate paper (not in the book itself) to be used on the quiz.
Academic Integrity
The work that students turn in must be their own work. Intentional and unintentional plagiarism will be handled according to the policies outlined in the BFHS handbook.

Extra Credit

Extra credit opportunities will be announced to the whole class if and when they become available. The teacher does not offer extra credit opportunities on an individual basis. In order to be eligible for extra credit, a student must have no regular assignments missing (including missing assignments for which detention has already been served).
Grading Criteria


Students have a separate grade for each semester. The following percentages explain which categories represent which amounts of the students’ grades.
30% - Participation
25% - Writing, Public Speaking, and Projects
20% - Homework
25% - Tests and Quizzes
Reading Material - Required for purchase
Please see accompanying book check letter for further information regarding these purchases. All other reading materials will be provided by the teacher.

The Adventures of Tom Sawyer, Mark Twain (978-0486400778) 
The Red Badge of Courage, Stephen Crane (978-0141327525) 
Lyddie, Katherine Paterson (978-0142402542) 
Shane, Jack Schaefer
(978-0553271102)

The Call of the Wild, Jack London (978-0451531346)

To Kill A Mockingbird, Harper Lee (978-0446310789)

A Separate Peace, John Knowles (978-0743253970)

The Diary of a Young Girl, Anne Frank
(978-0553296983)* (Please do not purchase the cream- covered “Definitive Edition” of this book)

The Outsiders, S.E. Hinton (978-0142407332)

The Watsons Go to Birmingham-1963, Christopher Paul Curtis (978-0440228004)

Approximate Reading Schedule


Required Supplies

Specific to this class:

•    1 college-ruled, spiral-bound notebook, approximately 180 pages (and another if it fills up)

•
   1 pack of college-ruled, three-hole-punched filler paper (and more if it runs out)

•
   Binder dividers (3)—one for grammar, one for writing, one for literature

•
   1 three-ring binder, approximately 1 1/2”

•
   A binder, folders, or files at home to keep papers from previous units until final exams

Needed but may share with another class:

•   Pencils (enough that losing a pencil does not create a crisis)

•   Black or blue pens (same as above)

·   Red pens (same as above)
Please note that this syllabus, while designed to inform students and parents accurately about the class, is subject to change at the teacher’s discretion. Students will be informed of all changes.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Parent: I have received the syllabus and book check letter. 
____________________________ Date ________________
Student: I have received the syllabus and book check letter.
 ___________________________ Date________________
Student Name: _________________________
Dear Parents,

I am excited to have your student(s) in English class this year! As we start the year, I would like to be in communication with you regarding the books for this class.

We understand that the books cost money and try to do our best to minimize these costs. However, because we believe that a valuable part of a child’s education lies in his or her ability to keep books after he or she has read them, it is school policy that students own copies of these books (instead of borrowing them from the library). (E-books are acceptable.) Not only does this allow students to go through the beneficial process of annotating their books, but it also, by affording the children their own copies, gives them the resources to later reflect upon and continue the education they have received from those books. Finally, owning copies of the books encourages students to take similar ownership of their education—it teaches them that these books are not simply important in the English classroom or in the library, but they are important in life. 

I recommend purchasing all the books at once so you simply have them (we will be reading all of them this year), but if that is impossible or inconvenient, I have listed below the dates by which each of them need to be purchased for the class. The students need to have them in class by the dates listed in order to receive full participation points. 

Please do your best to purchase the ISBN’s listed below. Having the same versions greatly improves our ability to discuss the books in class. If you cannot find the same ISBN, please avoid purchasing any abridged or modified versions. The only exception to this is The Diary of a Young Girl, for which we require the purchase of a copy that is not the “Definitive Edition.” Should you have any questions regarding versions, please let me know. 

Finally, I recommend Amazon.com or Barnes and Noble for the purchase of these books. All the books are available for reasonable prices. Let me know if you have any questions. Thank you!












Miss Georges

Tuesday, August 11:
Lyddie
by Katherine Paterson 


ISBN 978-0142402542

Tuesday, September 1: The Adventures of Tom Sawyer  by Mark Twain 
ISBN 978-0486400778 
Tuesday, September 22:The Red Badge of Courage
by Stephen Crane 
ISBN 978-0141327525

Tuesday, October 27:
Shane
by Jack Schaefer   



ISBN 978-0553271102

Tuesday, November 17: The Call of the Wild by Jack London 

ISBN 978-0451531346

Tuesday, December 8: To Kill A Mockingbird by Harper Lee  

ISBN 978-0446310789

Tuesday, February 2: 
A Separate Peace by John Knowles


ISBN 978-0743253970

Tuesday, March 1:
The Diary of a Young Girl by Anne Frank

ISBN 978-0553296983




*(Please do not purchase the cream-covered “Definitive Edition” of this book)
Tuesday, April 5:
The Outsiders
 by S.E. Hinton  


ISBN 978-0142407332

Tuesday, April 26:
The Watsons Go to Birmingham-1963 





by Christopher Paul Curtis



ISBN 978-0440228004
We have listed a recommended ISBN for each book; we ask that parents do their best to purchase this recommended edition to make classroom discussions as fluid as possible. Parents are able to purchase used or electronic versions as well, but we ask that students refrain from abridged versions or summaries. 








Quarter 3


To Kill a Mockingbird by Harper Lee


A Separate Peace by John Knowles





Quarter 4


The Diary of a Young Girl by Anne Frank


The Outsiders by S.E. Hinton


The Watsons Go to Birmingham--1963 


    by Christopher Paul Curtis








Quarter 1


Selected short stories by Washington Irving, 


    Nathaniel Hawthorne, James Fenimore Cooper


Lyddie by Katherine Paterson


The Adventures of Tom Sawyer by Mark Twain





Quarter 2


The Red Badge of Courage by Stephen Crane


Shane by Jack Schaefer


The Call of the Wild by Jack London











